

WARRIOR NEWS

CLE ELUM - ROSLYN HIGH SCHOOL NEWSLETTER

NOVEMBER 2018 | VOLUME 1 | ISSUE NUMBER 02



IN THIS ISSUE:

PRINCIPAL'S MESSAGE

CHARACTER STRONG

A LOOK AT ATHLETICS

REMINDERS

WE WANT TO HEAR FROM YOU!

COMMNUITY FORUM BY BRETT SIMPSON, CERHS PRINCIPAL

The Community Forum was held October 17. There were six people at this inaugural event. While one of those in attendance shared frustration regarding the low turnout, I was excited to see parents there to share in the discussion. Together, the parents generated great topics for discussion. Topics included:

School climate - school spirit and communication to parents for big events such as homecoming festivities

Retaining staff - concerns were shared regarding the staff turnover that the district has seen over the past few years. It was shared that often staff leave for family reasons. I shared that the district has been training veteran teachers to help mentor teachers in their first two years in education to help keep them within our district. School finance - a brief outline of how CERHS is funded for students and staff.

In the end, everyone agreed that a second Community Forum should be organized.

Mark your calendar for Wednesday, December 5, from 6:00-7:00pm in the high school commons for our next Community Forum.



BY MRS. HOUSEBERG

Character Strong is finally up and running! As we move into the month of November, students and staff will continue to reflect on their own character and identify ways of improving it. The focus of November's Character Strong advisory sessions will be kindness. Each Monday the Warriors will be given a character dare that is centered around kindness. Participation in character dares is optional, but highly encouraged. This month our students will be given the following dares:

Dare 1- give genuine compliments to five people throughout the day.

Dare 2- intentionally smile and wave at people as you pass them between classes.

Dare 3-write 10 sincere compliments on post-it notes and find a way to deliver them to the recipients without handing them directly to the person.

Dare 4- the next time you are out with friends, buy their food/drink/ice cream/etc. The purpose of character dares is to get students to do things that will intentionally build their character muscle. Just like we work our muscles out at the gym, we need to work out our character.

Character dares are workouts that help students develop their character. The character dares will start out light and will gradually get more difficult as students start improving their character.

Strengthening one's character is not an easy job; it takes a lot of practice, effort and dedication. As stated by Character Strong founder Jon Norlin, "This whole process is not about being perfect – it is about practicing to have great Character so we can be strong at things that help ourselves and other people!" As we move through the month of November, we at the high school challenge you to

participate in a character dare and talk

about what that experience was like with



A LOOK AT ATHLETICS

BY DEBBIE BENTLER

Cross Country competed well in each of their races this season. Coach Bell is looking to grow the program adding more runners in 2019.

Volleyball focused on gaining experience and accomplishing consistent play at a higher level. Several players improved individually throughout the season. Coach Garris and Coach Thorlakson are encouraged by the girls' efforts this year. Although they are sad to see seniors Katie Keeton, Haley Maldanado, Peyton Ryan, and Ashley Tate complete their four years of eligibility, they are excited for the team's future. Congratulations to junior Natali Baker on her Honorable Mention Alll-League selection this year.



Students huddle around football team after 10/26 game vs. Zillah.

The Warrior Football season was highlighted with a strong performance vs Granger, taking a 21-20 halftime lead. Joey Moen was a strong all around performer. Dustin Hansberry, Cole Bect Griffin Bator, and Connor Hilberg were anchors for their position groups and will be looked to for leadership as the program continues to rebuild. The players gained valuable experience this season. With a full complement of returning players and a strong off season program, the Warriors will head into 2019 with lots of determination. Congratulations to senior Joey Moen on his 2nd Team Defense and Honorable Mention for Offense Alll-League selection this year.

The Warrior Soccer team finished 2nd in the SCAC West Division. With a victory in the first round of Districts, the ladies secured a berth in the State Tournament. Five players were recognized on all league teams. They are Grace Jackson, Grace Terrill (1st Team), Karley Burrows, Hallee Hink, (2nd Team) and Emily Taylor (Honorable Mention).

REMINDERS

BY CERHS STAFF

Attendance:

A reminder to everyone that if your child is absent from school, please contact Mrs. Hemley in the attendance office, (509)649-4944 or via email hemleyp@cersd.org. If your child is tardy to their first class of the day, the office needs to have parental contact. Students that are tardy earn a lunch detention. Parents may excuse tardies to their child's 1st period of the day as long as it is done by 11:00am of the day in question via phone or note.

Single Point of Entry:

Kudos to the students for their quick understanding of the single point of entry at the high school. From the first day of school all the exterior doors have been locked and everyone has been asked to enter the high school through the front doors. Students have done a great job of adjusting to this safety measure. Within the month the high school will have a buzzer system at the front door that everyone will have to enter through. More details on this new safety feature to come in emails and future newsletters.

Health Needs:

Your health services team: Andrea Hill LPN & Annemarie Hill RN are available to assess the health needs of students- such as sickness, known health conditions, or injuries that may have happened while your student was at school. If any injuries occur off of school grounds, for example: road rash from dirt biking over the weekend- please have your student assessed by their primary care provider. We are happy to carry out any orders such as dressing changes ordered by a physician. However, we cannot assess or diagnose injuries that occurred off of school grounds. If you have any questions or concerns you may contact the Nurse's office at (509) 649-4705.

THANK YOU!

THANK YOU Cle Elum-Roslyn High School Parents, Staff, and Community!!

FFA has five official teams this year including, Agriculture Issues,

Floriculture, First Year Membership, Horse Judging and Livestock Judging.

All teams have started practicing for their upcoming competitions. Our members took part in our yearly tulip planting around school grounds last



Friday. We had a successful Krispy Kreme fundraiser, thank you to everyone that supported us! Looking forward to our yearly holiday centerpiece fundraiser, centerpieces hand made by our members will be available for purchase after thanksgiving break! See Mr Bell for more details on FFA!

A big shout out to everyone that has volunteered at our home events this fall season. From tickets takers, running the chains at football games, concession stand, providing line judges at volleyball games, and overall supporting all our student-athletes. A special thank you for those that chaperoned the Homecoming Dance: David Bennett, Lara Gregorich-Bennett, Monica Terrill, Elizabeth Burke, Lori Lussier, Cheryl Burrows, Brenda Sargent (pictures), and Bridgette McBride for supplying water and snacks. We are not able to do this without you. THANK YOU!!

The music department would like to thank The Roslyn Farmer's Market and the Friends of Roslyn for their donations to the music department. They had fundraisers after Milly (local community member that loved music who recently passed away) and they donated a portion of their funds. We would also like to thank Cle Elum Hardware for letting us borrow the scaffolding which we used for the drum major's podium during our performances this season.

CONGRATULATIONS SOCCET

Despite starting the season with a limited number of student-athletes, the soccer team managed to battle through numerous challenges throughout the season. Under Head Coach Fletcher and Assistant Coach Butorac, Cle Elum-Roslyn High School girls soccer team qualified for the state tournament which begins November 6 vs Deer Park at Deer Park. Good Luck to our players and coaches!

Calendar of Events

Sunday, November 4th - Daylight Savings Ends

Monday, November 5th - NHS Induction Ceremony @ Elementary Multipurpose Rm 6:00pm

Tuesday, November 6th - HS Winter Sports Mtg. a) HS Commons 6:00pm

Wednesday, November 7 - Knowledge Bowl Competition 3:00-8:00 pm

Wednesday, November 7-8 - SBAC Math Retake 8:15-11:30

Friday, November 9th - Veterans Day Assembly at Middle School Gym 12:30-1:30pm

Sunday, November 11th - Veterans Day

Monday, November 12th - Veterans Day Observed - No School

Monday, November 12th - Winter Sports Practice begins

Wednesday, November 21st - Early Release Day, 12:30pm

Thursday, November 22nd & Friday, November 23rd - No school - Thanksgiving Break

Saturday, December 8th - ACT Test

Wednesday, December 13 - HS Band/Choir Concert @ HS Gym 7:00pm

Wednesday, December 19 - Student Early Release @ 12:30pm

Wednesday, January 2, 2019 - School Resumes @ 8:15am

Watch for more event dates in December's Newsletter.